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Rice celebrates our outstanding international student and scholar population in different ways 

throughout the year. Also, include, International Education Week (IEW), which is 

commemorated on campus widely every fall. The OISS created the first annual International 

Celebration last spring ï which we will host again on October 29, 2015. We supported and 

participated in the legacy Culture Fair (sponsored by ADVANCE) for 17 years. Another 

example is The Rice graduate student celebration of  

The Graduate International Culture Night (GICN), 

which we will enjoy. again this year. In addition, we 

report often of the many assets our international 

population brings daily to Rice. 

 

This year, thanks to Riceôs great Public Affairs 

division, we are enjoying celebrating our international 

campus with the banners that have been displayed 

throughout the campus and in various buildings. 

(Visit the OISS Facebook page for more pictures.) 

What a colorful way to enjoy individual students, 

faculty, countries, languages, and regions around the 

world that are represented here at Rice.  

Stay tuned this academic year as we continue to celebrate our international campus, 

highlighting the great international students and scholars at Rice. It is an honor to host  

the best from around the world!  

   Thank you, Rice Public Affairs, for the festive banners you have displayed! 
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OFFICE OF INTERNATIONAL STUDENTS & SCHOLARS, RICE UNIVERSITY 

MS 365, P.O. Box 1892, Houston, TX 77251-1892 Tel: (713) 348-6095 

Website: http://oiss.rice.edu, E-mail: oiss@rice.edu 
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Australia - Tessa Consedine 

South Korea - Michelle Hong 

Rice Bangladeshis 

https://www.facebook.com/groups/riceoiss/
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Dear Rice International Students & Scholars, 

What a privilege it is to begin a new academic year by welcoming new students and scholars 

from around the world to our campus. . . .And welcoming back our returning ones! We hope 

your summer was great ï whether you were serving in an internship, working elsewhere, resting 

at the beach, or preparing to come to Houston for the first time. I can guarantee that in the 

Office of International Students & Scholars (OISS), we were very busy all summer long with 1) 

approving immigration paperwork to bring many people here, 2) authorizing employment, 3) 

supporting visas for immigration status and international travel, 4) cultural events, and 5) 

preparing workshops, training tools, and programs to ensure this will be a successful new 

school year for you. 

 

One of the greatest joys I have is to meet people from all over the globe on a daily basis. Your perspectives, cultures, personalities, 

enthusiasms, and education bring so much to Rice and the USA. For many years, Rice has been working towards becoming an 

ñinternational universityò. Since Riceôs student population is 23.82% international (which is among the highest percentages among 

our peers), and our international scholar population was 862 in the past year, we can be confident that significant pillars of our 

internationalization efforts are being realized, including: 1) attracting the top students and scholars from around the world, and 2) 

expanding collaborative international research. You, as international students and scholars, serve as a bridge for Rice and Houston 

to your home countries, friends, families, schools and universities. We thank you very much for that. 

We hope you enjoy your time at Rice, and please donôt hesitate to call 713-348-6095 to make an appointment to see an OISS 

advisor concerning travel outside the USA, your visa status, employment, social, financial, cultural and adjustment issues. We will 

be honored to assist you as best as we can. 

Sincerely 

 

 

Adria L. Baker, Ed,D. 

Executive Director, Office of International Students and Scholars 

Associate Vice Provost for International Education 
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Rachel Portwood, International Advisor, started in the OISS in March 2015. Rachel came to 

Rice with experience in F-1 visa regulations and in a short period of time, has already made the 

OISS a better place with her welcoming smile and work ethic. Please feel free to contact Rachel 

regarding immigration related matters and stop by to say hi! 

 

Now a little bit more about Rachel. . . in her own words. 

 

I grew up in Hewitt, Texas, but Iôve lived in so many places that have shaped who I am. I love 

spending time in Hermann Park and HalfPrice Books. I also love reading, exploring new places, 

being outside, hanging out with friends, going to the theatre/symphony, trying new recipes, and 

attempting to be crafty ï Iôm currently 

learning how to knit and trying to start 

an herb garden. I would love to go 

either to South Africa or to see the 

Northern Lights as a dream vacation. Favorite International Spot is the 

most impossible question to answer ï each place is so unique!  

 

Why work at Rice OISS?: I love getting to know students from all over 

the world and learn about their cultures. I did my Masterôs degree abroad 

and worked overseas, so that gave me a good idea of what itôs like and I 

enjoy helping others through their own experiences! I also find the 

immigration side of things completely fascinating. 

To stay informed about OISS events and 

updates visit the OISS website often at:  

http://oiss.rice.edu/  

and the blog at  

http://oiss.blogs.rice.edu/ 
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